


4. We’re Not Solving the Housing Crisis—We’re Creating a New One

What’s being lost in all this talk of “housing crisis” is a basic truth: not all housing is good
housing. Replacing a single-detached family home with 6 small units and barely any parking
doesn’t help families. It drives them away.

Families need space. They need stability. And yes, they need somewhere to park. These kinds
of developments bring tenant turnover, frustrated residents, and a community that slowly
erodes, one poor decision at a time.

Let’s stop pretending these proposals are helping. They’re helping developers. Not people.

5. The Residents Are Saying No—That Should Matter

This trend toward reducing parking seems to be gaining political momentum, but that doesn't
mean it's right for every neighborhood. In this case, residents are clearly saying “no.” We live
here. We shovel the sidewalks. We walk our kids to school. We already deal with the
limitations—and we know this decision will make things worse.

Why are we prioritizing developer convenience over the people who will actually live with the
consequences?

Conclusion

I urge you to reject applications A 2025-064 and A 2025-065. If this development is to move
forward, it must at least provide the basic infrastructure needed to support livability—starting
with adequate parking.

Good planning isn’t about reacting to a crisis. It’s about protecting the people who live here
today while building a thoughtful city for tomorrow.

Please consider this letter part of the public record, I consent to including my name, phone
number and email. I also request to be kept informed of all decisions regarding this
application.

Thank you for your time, and for your responsibility to the community.

Sincerely,
Kelly Targosz 

 
 




